ELUNA Constitution and Bylaw changes and rationale

2010-02-22

The ELUNA Steering Committee wishes to make some changes to the current Constitution at Bylaws currently available at http://el-una.org/web/constitution-and-laws. These changes are less substantive than those approved in April 2008.  Summary:

Extend the term of the Vice-Chair/Chair-Elect to include the years required to server the roles of Chair and Past Chair (Article VII, point 2)

Rationale: This gives the Steering Committee more flexibility when choosing a Vice-Chair/Chair-Elect and/or does not force the incoming Chair to be elected for a new term.

Change the role of the Past Chair from ex officio to a full member of the Steering Committee (Article VII.1 and Constitution Article V.2))

Rationale: The Past Chair is for all practical purposes a fully active member of the Steering Committee but currently he/she has no vote. This change would permit that function and thus make the voting group nine rather than eight members.

Extend the term of Steering Committee members from two to three years. This will allow for a more even rotation of new members so that we do not have a year when the majority of the Steering Committee potentially rotates off, and it allows us to retain experienced committee members in an environment that is increasingly complex.

Contract out some of the Treasurer’s responsibilities (Article VII.10)

Rationale: This will allow the Steering Committee to employ the services of an outside company to manage membership renewals, etc. All control of the budget would remain with the Steering Committee but some of the tasks now take up a lot to time and this can be a substantial burden for the Treasurer. 

Change the name of the Product Group(s) to Product Working Group(s)  -throughout the Constitution and ByLaws, and specifically Article VIII of the Bylaws.

Rationale: This will bring the name of these groups in line with those of IGeLU.

Provide a provision for when a Product Working Group leadership cannot be formed (Article VIII.8)

Rationale: This is likely to happen when a Product Working Group is small and it allows the Steering Committee to continue the groups role until a new leadership can be formed.

Allow the Steering Committee to provide some funding to Regional User Groups, in return for some organizational changes meetings (Article X)

Rationale: Previously Ex Libris provided some funding to these groups. This will allow the ELUNA Steering Committee to add some funding.

These changes will be posted for thirty (30) days and comments should be sent to ELUNA-SC@listserv.nd.edu

On or around March 23rd, 2010 there will be a voting period of about 10 days.

